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Board of Controls,

On August 27, 2024, we issued an RFQ for the resurfacing of the Jeffrey Park Tennis Courts,
removal of the lights and installation of drainage. Upon the deadline of September 13, 2024 we
received just one proposal from Sheedy. At the time, given the limited number of proposals, we
decided to reissue an RFQ, which was done on November 8, 2024. By the December 13, 2024
deadline we had received three proposals. The following shows the proposals we received for
the project:

Cost
Contractor Aspahlt Electric Slot Drain Total
Sheedy $116,425 $33,525 $20,000 $169,950
Vasco $151,500 $10,130 $161,630
Heiberger $138,862 $29,160 $168,022

The asphalt tennis court resurfacing is the focus of the project with the electrical work and drain
being alternates. As you can see, Sheedy provided pricing that includes electric work that will
need to be done when the current lights are removed. Electrical work will need to be done to
reconnect electric service to the park restrooms and park cabin as well as potential future
tennis/pickleball lighting. We don’t anticipate moving forward on the drain work.

With all of that said, Sheedy pricing for the asphalt work was the lowest by a fairly large margin.
Sheedy’s tennis sub is Total Tennis, which has a great deal of experience with tennis court
resurfacing. As a result, | am recommending that we move forward with Sheedy for the
resurfacing of the tennis courts, removal of the exhibiting lights and electrical work for this

project.
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